
October - November 2019 

 
 

Dear Pastors, Friends and Faithful Supporters, 

 

Greetings in the wonderful name of Jesus Christ. I pray this letter finds you well and rejoicing 

in the knowledge of God’s great love. Once again, Anita and I want to share with you our deep 

appreciation for your faithful love, prayers, and financial support for our family.  As we begin 

our 32nd year as missionaries with Macedonia World Baptist Missions, our emphasis on evan-

gelism and church planting remain the focal point of our ministry. Over the years our doctrine 

has never wavered and our determination to be faithful to the ministry God has given us re-

mains strong.  Thank you for standing with our family.  Your prayers and financial support 

encourage and enable us to stay on the firing line for our Lord. 

 

On September 26, I had the back surgery that I mentioned in my last prayer letter. Two days 

later, I was discharged from the hospital and arrived home to what I thought was the beginning 

of my recovery.  On September 29, I began to have trouble breathing, accompanied with low 

oxygen levels and elevated heart rate. The next day, when my symptoms did not improve, I 

visited a local fire station and asked them if they would check my vitals.  The next thing I 

knew they were transporting me to the hospital where it was discovered I had developed a 

large abdominal hematoma from internal bleeding from the back surgery. I also had blood 

clots in both lungs and DVT’s in both legs. That night, I received a blood infusion and early 

the next morning they put me in an IVC filter to prevent blood clots from the legs reaching the 

lungs. The initial problem was they could not treat the blood clots until they were assured the 

internal bleeding was stopped.  For the next 20 days, I remained in an ICU stepdown unit 

where they monitored me closely.  I am now home continuing my recovery.  I should start 

physical therapy the first week of November.  I covet your prayers for a quick recovery.  

 

I have had to cancel my meetings for the remainder of this year.  With your prayers and God’s 

good hand of healing upon me, I should return to a full schedule in January.  

 
In His Service, 

  

 

 

 

 

David Fenley 


